St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
December 1, 2005


Minutes


PZR-2005-27 requested by James Pettigrew for a change in zoning classification from R-3 to R-1A at approximately 10.5 acres of undeveloped land on the far north end of Carriage Lane, Destrehan, La.  Council District 3.

PZS-2005-89 requested by  James Pettigrew for Preliminary Plat approval of Belle Ormond Subdivision, being a resubdivision of Parcel 8-A-2 of Ormond Country Club Estates into Lots herein designated as Lots 1 thru 51, Ormond Country Club Estates.  Zoning District R-3 (proposed R-1A) Council District 3.

Motion to hear both simultaneously but vote on separately by Mr. Derveloy, second by Mr. Clulee.

YEAS:

Charles, Poche, Derveloy, Bordner, Clulee

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Wolfe, Lambert

Danny Hebert, 1 American Place, Suite 210, Luling, representing Mr. Pettigrew. Mr. Hebert stated that they are proposing to rezone the property and develop a subdivision.  

Speaking in favor:

None

Speaking in opposition:

Wendy Sellers, 61 Oakley Drive, Destrehan. Ms. Sellers is speaking on behalf of the owner, Mr. Tonti.  Ms. Sellers stated that the preliminary plat did not address the 15 ft. water and 15 ft. sewer line that services the residents of the adjacent apartment complex.

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Hebert stated that there is a water line that runs across Mr. Pettigrews property.  The line would run through most of the lots along street A.  They are proposing that the line be relocated and upgraded into their system and abandon the other one.  Mr. Hebert stated that they are going to honor the water line and sewer forced main.  

Mr. Bordner stated that for safety purposes he would like to see an additional way out.

PZR-2005-27

Romano gave the recommendation for approval

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Charles, Poche, Derveloy, Bordner, Clulee

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Wolfe, Lambert

Approval recommended for rezoning.

